
Tuesday, May 26, 2015 8:18 AM 
 
To: Colleagues; Students 
Subject: San Bernardino Campus Master Plan - Town Hall #1 - June 4 
 
A Special Message to the CSUSB Community, 
 
On Thursday, June 4, from 10:00-Noon, and repeated again from 4:30-6:30pm, the first town hall 
meeting will be hosted by Facilities Planning and Management as we begin development of the next 
Campus Master Plan for the San Bernardino campus.  Town Hall #1 will be held in San Manuel Student 
Union, Events Center.  The two sessions on June 4 are identical and there is no need to attend both. 
 
Building off of the guiding principles and goals of the new CSUSB Strategic Plan, the Campus Master Plan 
will create a physical roadmap for the future of the San Bernardino campus.  It will address the current 
utilization of academic and service departments, future expansion of facilities to accommodate 
enrollment growth; parking and circulation; student housing; student life functions; landscape; 
playfields and athletics; safety, lighting and security; and strategies to create a more sustainable 
campus. 
 
To be successful, the consultant team and University leadership need your input.  Town Hall #1 will 
introduce the consulting team who will be working with CSUSB through the end of 2016.  In addition, 
discussions will focus on the purpose of a campus master plan, a review of current campus physical 
conditions, goal setting for the plan, and participants will be asked to share their insights on important 
issues that should be addressed in the next master plan. 
 
To further facilitate broad participation, the University will develop a website dedicated to the Campus 
Master Plan, which will be updated as the process continues and those who are unable to attend 
meetings can stay informed and provide input through virtual channels. All planning materials used in 
the campus Town Halls will be posted on the website and the website will provide a readily accessible 
avenue for input. 
 
A separate Campus Master Plan for the Palm Desert Campus will begin development in Fall 2015. 
 
Thank you in advance for your participation and valued input. 
 
Regards, 
 
Doug Freer 
 
_________________________________________ 
  
Douglas R. Freer, Ed.D. 
Vice President for Administration and Finance/CFO 
California State University, San Bernardino 
5500 University Parkway, Sierra Hall 127 
San Bernardino, CA 92407 
909/537-7130  voice 
909/537-7032  fax 



 


